
 

MEMORANDUM  

 

TO: MAYOR JENSEN AND ASSEMBLY MEMBERS 

FROM: KARL HAGERMAN, UTILITY DIRECTOR      

SUBJECT: SUPPORT OF REPLAT APPLICATION FROM REID BROTHERS CONSTRUCTION 

DATE: 6/2/2022 

CC: STEVE GIESBRECHT, MANAGER 

DEBRA THOMPSON, CLERK 

 

Reid Brothers Construction Inc. has recently contacted PMPL in regard to a request to replat the lots in 

the power plant subdivision.  In the request, Lots 2A (Reid Brothers Shop location) and 2B (PMPL 

Scow Bay Pole Yard location) would be platted to realign the common property line so that it is 

parallel to the back walls of each party’s existing buildings.   A copy of the replat application and draft 

plat is attached to this memorandum. 

 

The realignment of the common property line will allow Reid Brothers to gain some needed space for 

siting of trucks and equipment on their property, without encroachment on the Borough’s land.  The 

change in property line will not materially affect the size of either lot and both parcels will be oriented 

in a better fashion in regard to existing development and structures.  The realignment has not adverse 

effects on the PMPL pole yard.  Reid Brothers will cover any surveying and recording costs as well as  

the application fee. 

 

PMPL is fully supportive of this request and recommends that the Assembly approve of the application 

as an involved landowner and authorize the Borough Manager to sign the application on behalf of the 

municipality.  Pending Assembly approval, the application will be offered for consideration by the 

Planning and Zoning Commission at their July meeting.  If the Commission approves the application, 

the replat will be completed and recorded.  There will be no need for the issue to return to a future 

Assembly agenda. 

 

If the Assembly is amenable to this proposal, a suggested motion would be: 

 

I move to approve of the application for replat of lots 2A and 2B of the Power Plant 

Subdivision as proposed by Reid Brothers Construction Inc. and authorize the Borough 

Manager to sign the application as the Petersburg Borough’s agent in this matter.   

 

Thank you for your consideration. 


